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Trinity Church Council Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2022 
 

The January meeting of the Trinity Lutheran Church Council was called to order by Stephen at 7:01 p.m. via 

Zoom. Larry led us in a devotion.  
 

Roll Call  

Mary Baldwin 

Stephen Boss 

Martin Greller 

Pastor Nathan Keith  

Linda Lebeda (Financial Director) 

Jennifer Zenor 
 

Lindsay Conyers, Randy Wilkinson, and Larry Oolman were unable to attend.  

 

Stephen shared a devotion. 

 

Approval of January Agenda 

Stephen asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Martin requested that snow removal logistics and funding be 

added to new business. Mary made a motion to accept the agenda. Martin seconded. Motion passed. 
 

Approval of December Meeting Minutes 

Stephen asked for a motion to approve the December meeting minutes. Martin made a motion. Mary seconded. 

Motion passed. 
 

Financial Status Report  

▪ Please see Linda’s financial report below. 

▪ Linda received additional information regarding the financials after she sent the statements to the council 

and noted them accordingly. Additionally, end of year adjustments will need to be made. The financials 

included in the annual report will reflect all of the changes discussed. 

▪ Stephen asked for a motion to approve the October financial status report. Martin made a motion. Mary 

seconded. Motion passed. 

 

Ministry Budget 2022 

▪ Pastor’s car allowance will be budgeted at $1,000 as there will be limited travel in 2022. 

▪ Pastor’s continuing education will be budgeted at $2,000 to (in part) support The Festival of Homiletics in 

Denver. 

▪ QuickBooks subscription fee and the Financial Secretary wages will increase this year; the budget will 

increase by $500. 

▪ Martin suggested we move $20,000 to the budget for the Rohr Fellowship Hall restoration. Linda suggested 

that this be in a capitol budget. Pastor reviewed the bids received to date and they are closer to the $40,000 

mark. 

▪ Linda will send out a revised budget for review.  

▪ Mary made a motion to accept the 2022 ministry budget with the aforementioned changes/additions. Martin 

seconded. Motion passed. 
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Executive Session 

▪ Executive session was called to order at 8:48. Executive session ended at 9:06. 
 

Unfinished Business  

Rohr Fellowship Hall Restoration 

▪ Stephen and Pastor will continue work with the committee. Martin and Stephen will work on a framework 

to present to the congregation at the annual meeting. 
 

Constitution Approval and Congregational Timeline 

▪ Stephen presented a framework to present to the congregation regarding voting on the constitution; council 

members thanked Stephen for drafting this and for sharing it with the congregation. 
  
Camera System 

▪ Pastor is planning to work with Shane on the camera system after the annual meeting. 

 

New Business 

Preschool and Elementary School at Trinity 

▪ Please see Stephen’s report attached. Stephen reminded everyone of the rezoning meeting later this month 

with the City Council. 
 

Snow Removal 

▪ Pastor does not mind using the snowblower and shovel for snow removal.  He estimates it takes about 50 

minutes after each storm, which he estimates is about 5 times per year.  In addition, Phil can help with a 

plow on his truck. Pastor was encouraged to reach out if needed. Pastor will prepare an emergency snow 

removal list in the event he is unable or out of town during a storm. 

 

Staff Reports 

▪ Pastor will be attending the Rocky Synod Conference later this month. In addition, he will be supporting the 

Cheyenne church with their call process through his Dean responsibilities. 

▪ Pastor shared that he is full of gratitude for the Christmas bonus. 
 

Administrative Items 

Correspondence 

▪ SAFE Project sent a thank you note for the benevolence gift. Stephen was able to deliver all of the 

benevolence gifts in person. 
 

Counters 

▪ Lisa will continue to process offerings in the office. 
 

Next Meeting 

▪ Tuesday, February 8, 2022 @ 7:00 p.m. 
 

February Devotions 

▪ Mary 
 

Adjournment 

▪ Martin motioned to adjourn. Motion passed.  

▪ Stephen closed the meeting at 8:43.  

▪ Pastor led the Council in the Lord’s Prayer. 
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Respectfully Submitted 

 
Jennifer Zenor 

TELC Council Secretary 
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Financial Status Reports 

December 2021
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Preschool Report 

1-10-22 

Stephen Boss 

 

At the last Council meeting we formally voted to support housing the Sunflower Academy Preschool.   

 

Building Requirements for a Pre-School 

Trinity is currently zoned residential.  We are writing to see the response from the city regarding our re-zoning 

application.     

 

Rachel Franz, the Sunflower Academy Preschool Director has reviewed the front (west) center Sunday school 

room.  She plans to do some scraping and painting of the space at Sunflower Academy’s expense.  Currently 

she has 2 children.  She plans to start with her 2 children in the space in about 2 weeks.  This will be determined 

by the health of all involved.   

 

Benchmark Policies/Logistics – Lutheran Churches Providing Preschool Services  

I am currently benchmarking with other ELCA Lutheran Churches Providing Pre-School Services to pick up 

policy/logistical Best Practices – Bethan Lutheran Church/Cherry Hills Village (Denver).  https://www.becc-

denver.org/  

 

Once Sunflower Academic is in place I will work with Rachael on developing or revamping existing 

documentation and will pass this by Council for review and approval.   

 

https://www.becc-denver.org/
https://www.becc-denver.org/

